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JACKSONVILLE CITY COUNCIL

TRUE COMMISSION
PENSION COMMITTEE
April 30, 2015
3:00 p.m.

City Council Conference Room A

Suite 425, City Hall

117 W. Duval Street
Attendance: Commissioners Ted Wendler and Danny Ferreira
Also: Jeff Clements – City Council Research, Commissioner-designate Ralph Hodges; Joe Andrews
The meeting was called to order at 2:17 p.m. by Commissioner Wendler.
Mr. Wendler noted that two ordinances have been filed to establish new Police and Fire Pension Fund benefits, one by Council Member Lori Boyer and the other by Council Member Bill Gulliford. Those bills will be discussed at a future committee meeting. He also noted that the TRUE Commission has been advocating for pension changes for the last 4 or 5 years, and has long contended that the 30-year agreement between the City and the Police and Fire Pension Fund was illegal because it exceeds the state’s 3-year limit on collective bargaining agreements.

Former commissioner Joe Andrews recapped the status of the Concerned Taxpayers of Duval County lawsuit seeking to have the 30-year agreement declared invalid. Judge Tom Beverly ruled that the negotiations over benefits contained in the agreement were invalid because they were not conducted in the sunshine as required by state law. The PFPF has requested a re-hearing by Judge Beverly, which is pending. Still at issue is what Judge Beverly meant by the term status quo ante – to what point in the past would the benefits revert? Mr. Andrews also stated that the Randy Wyse lawsuit against the City had been placed on hold by the federal judge while the City and the PFPF attempted to negotiate a settlement. When the City Council defeated the proposal on a 9-9 vote the Wyse case was reactivated, although it is not scheduled for hearing until 2017. 
Mr. Wendler read from the state statute regarding what constitutes “enhanced benefits” for police and fire pensions funded by Chapter 175 and Chapter 185 insurance premium tax funds. 

Joe Andrews suggested several topics for the committee to study. What are the sources of all of the unfunded actuarial liability – investment performance, enhanced benefits, changes in assumptions, etc.? How much did each of the changes contribute to the unfunded liability? The long term deficit problem will never be solved until the root causes of the unfunded liability are determined and remedied. Simply providing more funding is not the answer if the root causes of the liability aren’t addressed. Mr. Wendler stated that the Police and Fire Pension Fund changed the way it reported the unfunded liability as of its 2012 financial report, making it impossible to determine the components of the UAAL any longer. His analysis of past financial reports indicates that perhaps $500 million of the UAAL is attributable to investment losses in the Great Recession of the 2000s, but that doesn’t explain the remaining $1.1 billion in liability. Mr. Andrews has written to the City Council urging that no more money be dedicated to paying down the UAAL until the causes of the deficit are all determined and remedies proposed.
There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 3:07 p.m.
Jeff Clements, Chief

Council Research Division

Posted  4.30.15
5:00 p.m.
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